Chief Peguis Parent Advisory Council

September 10, 2012

Meeting Minutes

In attendance:  Carmen Walker, Doug Nowicki, Lori Gomes, Roberta Hoogervorst, Olga Moldovanenko, Sara Harms, Susan Reynolds, Karynne Nekwinda, Sherri Malcolm, Maricel Bulawit

Regrets: none

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 6:12 PM.

MINUTES FROM JUNE (MOTION) 


Acceptance MOVED by Roberta H.,  SECONDED by Karynne N. CARRIED

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS


The Chair welcomed new parent members to PAC as well as  to Susan Reynolds, Chief Peguis’s new vice-principal.

EXECUTIVE POSITIONS

Carmen Walker remains as the Chair

Roberta Hoogervorst  remains as Vice-Chair

Lori Gomes agreed to become the Secretary

Sara Harms agreed to act as backup Secretary

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE:

· The year started off “ridiculously smooth” especially considering a new divisional software system and new office staff.  The ladies in the office are amazing and have been working hard to ensure a positive start to the year.  Jen Babcock who was ½ time is now full time.  Nancy Robinson is the head clerk.  Lonni Reimer, is the ½ time clerk.  
· This Wednesday is the BBQ/meet the teachers evening.  

· It was decided that PAC would sell the Dominoes Buy One Get One coupons at this event.  Pac members would be a table in ½ hour increments as follows:

5:15 – 5:45 Karynne and Lori

5:45 – 6:15 Sarah and Roberta

6:15 – 6:45 Olga and Carmen

Carmen Volunteered to  do “clean-up” at the end as did Lori.

· Mr. Nowicki was reminded that nametags for teachers would be great and he advised that this has already been taken care of.

· Mr. Nowicki advised PAC of the “Spinning Wheel” in the office.  The plan is to recognize good deeds done by students.  When “caught” doing a good deed, a student will receive a “wolf ticket” which goes into a draw.  Each Friday 5 names are pulled and those students will spin the wheel for a prize.  

PLANS FOR THIS YEAR

· Sobey’s fundraiser – piggyback with CPMAA

· Teachers’ wish list – Doug Nowicki to bring to next meeting

· PAC would again like to organize the teacher appreciation in February or March (exact date to be determined.)

FUNDRAISING (next year)

· Peak of the Market – was again discussed.  Susan Reynolds relayed her experience and advised of the huge amount of work involved; i.e., we receive the vegetables separately (potatoes in one batch, carrots in another, etc) and a committee of people has to make up the packages ordered by everyone.  For a very small group of purchasers, over 3 hours was spent making the packages.  Discussion was held that with a school the size of Chief Peguis, this could, potentially, be a daunting task.

· Sobey’s cards – possibly do two of these?

· Sell the Dominoes buy one, get one coupons.  We collect $5, which is all profit as Dominoes is doing this as advertising/marketing .

OTHER BUSINESS

· None

Meeting adjourned 6:52p.m. 

Next meeting, 6 p.m., October 15, 2012

Chief Peguis Library

All are Welcome

